) >
, =

Republic of the Philippines
Bepartment of Education

Region X
SCHOOLS DIVISION OF TANGUB CITY

A

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

April 18, 2022

g{f)"lspf‘%\: MEMOR:D;%‘;!: DepEdDiv iu IF TANGUB CITY

Ty TR TANGLE

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
CID and SGOD Chief Education Supervisors
Public Schools District-in-Charge
Elementary and Secondary School Heads
All Others Concerned L@ &TE:
This Division

I
# ".\

N TT—

R
4-14~-22

DISSEMINATION OF APPROVED LETTER FROM TANGUB CITY COVID-19
TASK FORCE FOR EXPANSION OF FACE-TO-FACE CLASSES

1. In adherence to the DepEd Memorandum No. 071, s. 2021, entitled
“Preparations for the Pilot Face-to-Face, Expansion and Transitioning to New
Normal” and DepEd Memorandum No. 72, s. 2021, entitled “Accountability
Map for the Preparation for the Implementation of the Limited Face-to-Face
Learning Modality” and the Joint Memorandum Circular No. 1, s 2021, signed
by the Secretaries of DepEd and DOH entitled “Operation Guidelines on the
Implementation of Limited face to face Learning Modality,” this Division
informs and disseminates the approved letter from the City’s COVID-19 task
force for the expansion of the limited face-to-face classes to the second batch

of schools.
2. See attached approved letter.
3. Wide dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.
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Republic of the Philippines
CITY OF TANGUB

WA

COVID-19 TASK FORCE

‘March 31, 2022

AGUSTINES E. CEPE, CESO V
Schoold Division Superintendent
Tangub City

Dear Sir:
Greetings!

Acting on your request letter dated March 3, 2022 you are hereby permitted to conduct
LIMITED FACE-TO-FACE CLASSES starting this March 28, 2022, but subject to
strict adherence to the following health and safety protocols under Joint Memorandum
Circular No. 1, s. 2021 entiled “OPERATIONAL GUIDELINES ON THE
IMPLEMENTATION OF LIMITED FACE-TO FACE LEARNING MODALITY”.

a. Only qualified schools that are recommended by the district in-charge shall be
allowed to conduct limited face-to-face classes, to wit:

First Batch
SCHOOL , CLASS ORGANIZED
Mayor Alfonso Tan High School 1- Grade 11
1- Grade 12
Tangub City National High School 2- Grade 12
| Bintana Integrated School 1- Kindergarten
i 1- Grade 1
1- Grade 2
1- Grade 3
Manga Elementary School 1- Kindergarten '
1- Grade 1
1- Grade 2
1- Grade 3
Bocator Elementary School 1- Kindergarten
LLumban Elementary School ~ 1- Kindergarten




Pangabuan Integrated School 1- Kindergarten
1- Grade 1
1- Grade 2
1- Grade 3

Second Batch

Hoyohoy Elementary School
Banglay Elementary School
Banglay National High School
Capalaran Elementary School
Salimpuno Elementary School o]
Tituron Elementary School
Tanguite Elementary School

San Apolinario Elementary School
Prenza Elementary School

Paiton Elementary School
Pangabuan Elementary School
Silangit Elementary School
Maloro Elementary School
Barangay Tres Elementary School
Kimat Elementary School

Tangub City Central School

b. Only fully vaccinated teaching and non-teaching personnel shall be allowed to
join the conduct of limited face-to-face classes;

c. Only fully vaccinated students shall be allowed to join limited face-to-face
classes;

d. Take additional precautionary measures, as needed, for the vulnerable
individual/groups who will participate in the limited face-to-face classes;

e. Minimum public health standards set by the DOH for these limited face-to-face
classes shall be observed always;

f. Any violation of the above-mentioned conditions shall be sufficient cause for
the imposition of the appropriate penalties and for the City to order the
immediate cessation of the event.

Sincerely,

DR. JANICE CASTOLO-BIETE
Co-Chairmar,
Tangub City COVID-19 Task Force



